
April 20, 2021 

Honourable Melanie Mark 
Minister of Tourism, Arts, Culture and Sport 
Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 
TAC.Minister@gov.bc.ca 

Re: BC Meetings & Events Industry Safe Restart Plan Proposal – submitted March 2, 2021. 

Dear Minister, 

I am writing to follow up on the Safe Restart Plan Proposal that was delivered by email to the 
PHO and to your office on March 2, 2021. 

The BC Meetings & Events Industry Working Group, on behalf of our sector, is keen to receive 
an acknowledgement of the proposal and requests an opportunity to meet with the PHO and 
government to discuss details of the restart plan.  As our representative Ministry, our sincere 
hope is that you can be our champion to facilitate this discussion soon, given that the industry 
remains sidelined and is desperate for guidance on when we might see a gradual restart to 
business.  

While on the tourism industry roundtable call last Monday, attended by both yourself and the 
Provincial Health Officer, Dr. Henry alluded to her hope that by early June, we may see 
restrictions eased and a possible return to the 50-person gathering limit, which is noted as 
Stage One in our restart proposal.  Dr. Henry also mentioned a benchmark level of 30% 
population immunity as a measure for easing restrictions.  We clearly understand that these 
criteria and timelines are situationally dependent, subject to the ever-changing pandemic 
conditions. 

We strongly believe that if we could hear this hopeful information directly from the voice of 
government, it would provide insight and optimism to our sector businesses that would allow 
them to convey confidence to their clients who are themselves eager to sign future contracts.  
There is demand building for Q3 and Q4 this year and into 2022.  Currently, with no anticipated 
plan or messaging being communicated by government officials, our customers are unable to 
sign contracts and businesses cannot make plans for survival.  
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We have attached a copy of a recent statement released by Alberta’s Health Minister to their 
Live Events Industry last week that outlines the Province’s objectives. Something similar would 
be most helpful for British Columbia’s meetings and events sector. 
 
On behalf of the BC Meetings & Events Industry Working Group, I thank you for your 
commitment and support of the tourism industry and ask for your consideration of our request.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Joanne Burns Millar 
Chair, BC Meetings & Events Working Group 
CEO, Pacific Destination Services Inc.  
 
cc:  Neilane Mayhew, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Tourism, Arts, Culture & Sport 
 Salman Azam, Assistant Deputy Minister, Ministry of Tourism Arts, Culture & Sport 
 








